
June 15, 2015 
 

The East Lampeter Township Board of Supervisors met on Monday, June 15, 2015, at 7:30 p.m. 
at the East Lampeter Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. The 
meeting was called to order by Mr. John Blowers, Chairman and was followed by the Pledge of 
Allegiance. In addition to Mr. Blowers, supervisors present were: Mr. David Buckwalter,  
Mr. Glenn Eberly, Mr. Corey Meyer and Mr. Ethan Demme. Also present was Mr. Ralph 
Hutchison, Township Manager.    
 
The following persons signed in as being present in the audience: 
 
Bruce Paul, 112 Crestmont Avenue, representing ELT ESC 
David Keens, 63 Lafayette Way, representing Lafayette Fire Company 
Steve Gribble, 127 North Ronks Road, representing Ronks Fire Company 
Dave Gribble, 1992 Drexel Avenue, representing Ronks Fire Company 
Scott Gribble, 171 North Ronks Road, representing Ronks Fire Company 
Scott Hershey, 152 South Eastland Drive, representing Lafayette Fire Company 
Jeffrey Cutler, 67 Cambridge Village, ELT Tax Collector 
William W. Adams, 11 Spring Dell Road  
Lynn Commero, representing Lancaster Newspapers 
 
Minutes of the June 1 2015 Regular Meeting 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if there were any additions or corrections regarding the minutes of the 
June 1, 2015 regular meeting as prepared. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Buckwalter to approve the minutes as presented.  Mr. Meyer 
seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Bills: 
 
Chairman Blowers indicated that bills to be paid from various funds in the amount of $385,858.03 
were presented for payment. Mr. Blowers discussed some of the larger items included in that 
amount was a payment in the amount of $171,268.09 to the City of Lancaster for the undisputed 
2013 sewer operating costs, a payment in the amount of $11,416.14 to Hospitality Associates of 
Lancaster LP (Lancaster Host) to reimburse for court ordered 2013 Real Estate Tax Assessment 
reduction resulting in overpayment, a payment in the amount of $14,700.00 to the four Township 
Volunteer Fire Companies for a total of $58,800.00, and a payment in the amount of $14,375 for 
half of the 2015 budgeted contributions to the local libraries: $7,331.25 to Lancaster Public 
Library, $4,168.75 to Manheim Township Library, and $2,875.00 to Pequea Valley Public 
Library/Intercourse Branch, and the creation of an escrow account in the amount of $25,680.77 
to cover possible future disputed fees associated with the 2013 sewer operating costs. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Eberly to approve the payment of the bills 
as listed in the amount of $385,958.03.  The motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Emergency Services Committee Apparatus Presentation re: Lafayette Fire Company – Squad 
Vehicle (2016) 
 



Chairman Blowers stated that the Emergency Services Committee heard the apparatus 
presentation at their last meeting.  He stated that representatives from the Lafayette Fire 
Company are present to give the same presentation in regards to the purchase of a 2016 Squad 
vehicle.   
 
Mr. Bruce Paul, East Lampeter Township Emergency Services Committee Chairman, spoke on 
behalf of the Emergency Services Committee and Lafayette Fire Company in regards to the 
purchase of a new squad under the 2015 Equipment Apparatus Replacement Program approved 
by the Supervisors.  He stated that the new squad will cost approximately $150,000.  He stated 
that they are requested $90,000 from East Lampeter Township for their 60 percent of the 
apparatus funding program.  He stated that Lafayette contributed $60,000 of the funding.  He 
stated that the Lafayette Fire Company Relief Association will maintain ownership of the vehicle 
and maintain and repair the vehicle.  He stated that Lafayette will gain some short term debt 
while waiting for distribution of relief funds with an anticipated payoff date in October 2016.  He 
stated that Lafayette plans on retaining the old squad for general use and that the Lafayette Fire 
Company Relief Association will maintain ownership and be responsible for the maintenance 
and repairs.  He stated that the costs for 2014 for fuel was $978 and insurance was $596.  He 
explained that the new squad will play a larger role in responses as Lafayette downsizes their 
fleet.  
 
Mr. Dave Keens, Deputy Chief of Lafayette Fire Company and Lafayette’s representative to the 
ESC, reviewed a power point presentation.  He stated that the current squad is 25 years old and 
has little equipment storage.  He stated that it is used for traffic control, errands and cardiac 
arrests.  He stated that they are proposing to replace the old squad with a new squad designed 
with increased equipment and towing capacity and the ability to handle more incident types.  He 
reviewed the history of selection process for the squad and the funding sources available.  He 
stated that they would need to make a payment in July of $15,000 when signing the contract and 
they would need 40 percent of the total cost in November and payment in full proposed for 
January 2016.  He stated that the two things needed from the Township are the approval of the 
unit with the $90,000 from the Township and the concession on the building loan agreement. 
 
Mr. Scott Hershey, Chief of Lafayette Fire Company, told the Board how the squad will be used.  
He stated that the new squad will be a primary use vehicle.  He stated that it can be used in place 
of the larger equipment for minor emergency calls.  He reviewed the type of equipment that the 
new squad will hold enabling the fire company to respond to more calls.  He stated that Lafayette 
would like to keep the old squad and use it as a non-primary vehicle enabling them to keep the 
new squad in service. 
 
Mr. Blowers thanked the gentlemen for their presentation.  Mr. Blowers summarized the 
presentation stating that the ESC is recommending approval for the Lafayette Fire Company to 
buy a 2016 squad under the new funding plan where the Township pays 60 percent and the Fire 
Company pays 40 percent of the costs.  He stated that Lafayette is asking for the Boards approval 
for the purchase and concessions on the building loan agreement to be able to take out a bridge 
loan.  Mr. Blowers asked if the bridge loan is definitely needed.  Mr. Hershey stated no that they 
could pay up front using their general funds but then the fire company would own it but if they 
wait for the relief funds the Relief Association would own and maintain the vehicle.  He stated 
that the general fund is usually used for the larger equipment.   
 



Mr. Blowers asked Mr. Hutchison about the building agreement. Mr. Hutchison stated that if the 
Board wants to amend the agreement he suggests they talk to the solicitor to draft a new 
agreement.  The Board and the members of Lafayette Fire Company discussed time frames for 
the project and payment options.   
 
The Board asked for time to discuss options and have Lafayette return to the July 13, 2015 Board 
of Supervisors meeting.  Mr. Blowers stated that under the new agreement the Township pays for 
the fuel and insurance costs for each fire company vehicles but is hesitant to pay for an 
additional vehicle.  Mr. Hershey stated that Lafayette could support the extra vehicle’s fuel and 
insurance costs. 
 
Old Business: 
 

a. Request for Time Extension to Record Conditionally Approved Plan #13-27 – Esch:  
2985 Lincoln Highway East 

 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant recently received their PennDOT Highway Occupancy 
Permit and is in the process of obtaining their financial securities for the improvements to be able 
to record the plan.  He stated that the applicant is asking for a six month time extension. 
 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the request for a 6 month time extension to record the 
conditionally approved plan #13-27 for Ephraim Esch at 2985 Lincoln Highway East.   
Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Time Extension Proposal – Beiler Land Development Plan #15-9: 380 Beechdale Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  No one was present. 
 
Mr. Hutchison stated that the applicant is requesting a 90 day extension.  He stated that the 
Township has provided review comments with no response from the applicant.  He stated that 
the applicant has failed to appear at the last two Planning Commission meetings.   
Mr. Buckwalter asked if the Board has granted time extensions to the applicant previously.    
Mr. Hutchison stated that they have granted time extensions for the address but not for this plan 
in particular.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Planning Commission recommends against the time 
extension which means the Board would have to act to reject the plan because they are out of 
time.  Mr. Hutchison stated that the Township provided review comments and the applicant has 
not addressed those comments.   
 
Mr. Demme commented about the letter stating the applicant is granting the Township an 
extension to review.  Mr. Hutchison explained that the Municipal Planning Code is set up that 
when an application is received by the Township the Township has a period of time to review 
and act on the plan.  He stated that when there has been no action, in this case because the 
applicant isn’t ready, the applicant has to give the Township more time for the process to 
continue.  He stated that if the Township doesn’t act in a period of time, the application is 
deemed approved and the applicant doesn’t have to change their plan it just gets recorded.   
 



Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to deny the Beiler Land Development Plan #15-9 for 380 
Beechdale Road based upon the Township Engineers review comments.  Mr. Meyer seconded 
the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
New Business 
 

a. Request for ECHO Agreement – Stoltzfus: 385 Willow Road 
 
Chairman Blowers asked if anyone was present for this agenda item.  Mr. John Stoltzfus was 
present. 
 
Mr. Stoltzfus stated that he is requesting to install an ECHO unit on his property at 385 Willow 
Road.   
 
Mr. Hutchison asked if it was a modular unit and who would be living in it.  Mr. Stoltzfus replied 
that it is a modular unit and his wife and he would be residing in it and his parents and their 
children would be living in the house.  Mr. Hutchison asked if Mr. Stoltzfus is aware that when 
the modular is no longer need it will need to be removed.  Mr. Stoltzfus responded that he 
thought that the kitchen stove had to be removed.  Mr. Stoltzfus asked if he has to notify the 
Township every year regarding the ECHO unit. Mr. Hutchison confirmed that notification is 
required to confirm the occupants.  Mr. Buckwalter stated that if the occupancy changes in the 
ECHO unit, Mr. Stoltzfus would need to have a new agreement.   
 
Mr. Meyer made a motion to approve the ECHO Agreement for John and Mary Stoltzfus at 385 
Willow Road.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 
Mr. Eberly commented that he feels the Board needs to look at modifying the terms of ECHO 
agreements in regards to modular units versus kitchen removals. The Board had a discussion 
about ECHO units and the difference between an ECHO unit and an apartment.  Mr. Blowers 
stated that he would like to look at the ECHO agreements to determine if the Board is handling 
them the way they intended. 
 
Other Business:  
 

a. Reimbursement Agreement re: Services to be provided to 2015 USWO 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that they crafted the document with the help of the USGA to outline the 
terms for the costs the Township is occurring in response to the providing of services during the 
week of the Open.  He stated he is waiting on the final language from Mr. Deach but 
recommends the Board consider taking action on this item since it is the last regular meeting 
before the tournament begins.  Mr. Hutchison summarized the agreement by saying the 
Township would be asking for reimbursement from the USGA for police overtime costs, 
preparation for signage costs, and installation and removal of signage costs.  He stated that the 
Township is not asking for the costs related to vehicle usage or man hours involved in the 
planning and preparing for the tournament. 
 
Mr. Blowers asked if Manheim Township is handling the situation the same way as East 
Lampeter.  Mr. Hutchison stated that it is similar but they have additional items to be considered 
since the main entrance is in their Township. 



 
Mr. Buckwalter made a motion to approve the USGA Reimbursement of Costs Agreement for 
the 2015 USWO.  Mr. Demme seconded the motion and it was passed by unanimous voice vote. 
 

b. Consideration of Bids for Bowman Road Culvert Replacement Project 
 
Mr. Hutchison explained that the Bowman Road Culvert failed last summer and the road has 
been closed. He stated that the Township is now ready to replace the culvert and has received 8 
bids with the low bid coming from Abel Construction Company Inc. for $212,972.15.  He stated 
that the Township engineer and Township staff recommend the Board approve the low bid to 
Abel Construction.  Mr. Hutchison also stated that the project should be completed before school 
starts.  The Board and Mr. Hutchison discussed the possible breakdown of the project costs. 
 
Mr. Demme made a motion to approve the bid of $212,972.15 from Abel Construction for the 
Bowman Road Culvert Replacement Project.  Mr. Eberly seconded the motion and it was passed 
by unanimous voice vote. 

 
Public Comment: 
 
Mr. Bill Adams, a resident from Spring Dell Road, stated that the bridge across the Conestoga 
will be closed for a year.  He feels it will be a big inconvenience and a safety issue.  He is asking 
for support in the installation of a temporary traffic light at Willow Road and Route 23 during 
construction.  Mr. Hutchison commented that the Township met with the County Engineer who 
stated that the Township would be involved in the design process and detour routes. 
 
Mr. Jeffrey Cutler, Township Tax Collector, spoke regarding the Disable Veteran’s Real 
Property Tax Exemption certificates. He discussed a conversation he had with Linda Jones, a 
Veteran Services Specialist, regarding deceased veterans and their spouses and their ability to 
apply to the program.  Mr. Hutchison commented that the Township does not play a role in the 
determination of these tax exemptions. 
 
Adjournment: 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Meyer and seconded by Mr. Demme to adjourn the meeting. The 
motion was passed by unanimous voice vote. The next regularly scheduled meeting is to be 
held on Monday, July 13, 2015 beginning at 7:30 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Ralph Hutchison 























June 16, 2015                                          East Lampeter Township                                         Page No: 1
11:32 AM                                             Check Register By Check Id

Range of Checking Accts: GENERAL         to GENERAL           Range of Check Ids:  59598 to  59599
            Report Type: All Checks              Report Format: Detail           Check Type: Computer: Y  Manual: Y  Dir Deposit: Y

Check # Check Date Vendor                                                                                 Reconciled/Void Ref Num
   PO #     Item  Description                       Amount Paid  Charge Account              Account Type   Contract   Ref Seq Acct

 59598  06/15/15   CITYO015 CITY OF LANCASTER 36
   15-00746    1  2250 OPP, 2/17-/11                     238.36  01-409-366-000              Expenditure                     1    1
                                                                 Water
   15-00746    2  2250 OPP, 2/17-/11                     238.36  01-430-366-000              Expenditure                     2    1
                                                                 Water
   15-00746    3  2250 OPP, 2/17-/11                     238.36  08-429-365-000              Expenditure                     3    1
                                                                 Water - Public Works Building
   15-00746    4  2Q15 meter readings                    100.00  01-401-317-000              Expenditure                     4    1
                                                                 Miscellaneous Services
   15-00746    5  2131 Waterford 2/25-5/19                16.05  08-429-365-001              Expenditure                     5    1
                                                                 Water - Pumping Stations
                                                         831.13 

 59599  06/15/15   CITYO015 CITY OF LANCASTER 37
   15-00746    6  '13-'15 swr treament               171,268.09  08-429-368-001              Expenditure                     1    1
                                                                 Sewage Treatment

Report Totals                    Paid       Void        Amount Paid        Amount Void
                       Checks:      2          0         172,099.22               0.00 
               Direct Deposit:      0          0               0.00               0.00 
                        Total:      2          0         172,099.22               0.00 


















